LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 02/27/11
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  All board members were in attendance:

Rollie Gibbs



Nancy Murray Harkess

Patty Haack



Miriam O’Donnell Pemberton

Carole Inghram Montalto

Matt Shlisky

Kae Jones Bogdanovich


David H. Williams, Jr.

Bruce Langson 


The meeting was also attended by LVHSAA Historian Gary Dillingham.

President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Minutes
The minutes of the January 16, 2011 meeting were reviewed.  Miriam requested the following amendments:  There are three (not two) board members up for re-election, including Nancy Murray Harkess, Miriam O’Donnell Pemberton and David Williams.  Bruce’s name will be corrected from “Brice” to “Bruce” under Donor’s List.  The appointment of Carole Montalto, Matt Shlisky, Patty Haack and Rollie Gibbs to the nominating committee will be added under “Annual Meeting”.  That notices will be sent to all LVHSAA members between March 19 and May 9 will also be added to the same paragraph.  All amendments and the minutes were approved by the board.  Note:  The above amendments have been made.  A copy of the revised minutes is available on the LVHSAA.com website.
Financial Report
The Financial Report from LVHSAA inception through current date was reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.
Patty advised the board that the $20,000 CD approved at the last meeting was opened on January 21.  The remainder of the funds in our checking account were moved the same date to a new interest-bearing non-profit organization checking account.  We earned $.98 in interest for the month of January on the new checking account.  
Budget
The 2010 LVHSAA Budget was reviewed and final revisions approved by the board.  Any changes in the future will be shown as budget variances.  There were no expenses since the last meeting.  The board approved payment of $185 to the U. S. Post Office for the annual non-profit mailing fee.

COMMITTEE UPDATES:

Class Reunions
2011 reunions for classes of 1945 (including all classes of the 40s), 1956 and 1961 have been posted on our website.  We have not been made aware of any other upcoming reunions.
Fund Raising
Rollie reported that the Elks will not be having a yard sale after all.  We decided to concentrate our efforts on having a yard sale in October in the LVHS parking lot.  Nancy Harkess will coordinate the yard sale.  Patty will contact LVHS Principal Debbie Brockett to determine the best Saturday in October to do this, and to determine if there are any restrictions or requirements that we have to comply with in order to hold a yard sale at the school.  We will discuss more detailed plans at our next meeting.  
RC Communications provided us with prices for license plate frame holders.  The board would like to make these available to alumni, especially at the annual Wildcat Reunion, to help raise money for our scholarship fund.  A motion was made and unanimously approved to purchase 500 black plastic holders with red lettering.  We would like to have the Wildcat paw print and possibly “Alumni – Las Vegas High School” or just “Las Vegas High School”.  Before we order, we need to determine if the school has these available for sale.  Matt will ask Jill Horton when he visits the school next week.
Nancy will review the catalogs from RC Communications to determine if there might be any additional promotional items we want to look into for fund raising.  She will report at our next meeting.  Nancy will also check into performances by the LVHS Spectrum and give us an update at our next meeting. 
Grants
Dave has put the Teacher/Administrator Grant Request form on the LVHSAA website.  So far we have not received any applications.  

Patty sent a response to Peter Mohr regarding his offer of an endowment or annual scholarship.  Matt will follow-up with Mr. Mohr.  
Historian Update

Gary Dillingham provided a couple more names of alumni to be added to our In-Memoriam list.  He also provided the class lists for 1998 and 1999.  These will be added to our website soon.
Membership
Patty reported that the LVHSAA currently has 252 paid members, including one new member since our last meeting and 62 lifetime members, 7 honorary members and 6 scholarship winners.  We only received one renewal since our last meeting.  19 memberships expired 09/30/09, plus we have 95 additional memberships that expired 09/30/10.  An e-mail reminder was sent to those that haven’t renewed.  Of the 75 e-mails sent, 20 were returned as invalid addresses.  Lists of expired memberships were given to several board members who volunteered to personally call those that cannot be contacted via e-mail.    

LVHSAA Brochure

Nancy drafted a proposed brochure for the LVHSAA and had 25 copies printed through Vista Printing.  This would be given out at various events to give people a better understanding of the LVHSAA and our goals.  The board was very impressed with the brochure and thanked Nancy for the excellent job she did on this.  Patty will contact RC Communications to determine how much it would be to print a large supply of these
Mentoring Program

There was nothing new to report on the Mentoring Program.
Scholarships

Committee Chairman Matt Shlisky will be talking to the counselors at the school again next week.  The student applications are due by April 22.  The school will review them and forward those that qualify to us by April 30th.  
Senior Squares
Committee Chairperson Sarah Butler was unable to attend today’s meeting but sent word that she would be scheduling a meeting in the near future.
Once we have a meeting and decide on what solution we want to pursue, we can start the paperwork to apply for a grant from the city of Las Vegas Centennial History Program.
Vehicle Donation Program

To be sure we get the best exposure for our money, Bruce will confirm ad prices with the LV Review Journal and report at the next meeting.  
Website and Facebook

Dave continues to keep the website updated on a daily “as-needed” basis and is continuing to add class listings as time allows.
Wildcat Reunion 
The first meeting of the 2011 Wildcat Reunion Committee will be held on Thursday, March 24 at Rollie’s home at 6 p.m.  Patty will send an e-mail to committee members.  Anyone interested in joining this committee should contact Patty at lvowl@aol.com.
OLD BUSINESS

LVHSAA Ads in LVHS Desert Breeze.
Patty circulated a copy of the most recent Desert Breeze.  Rather than an article, they gave us a half-page ad encouraging students to make their parents aware of the LVHSAA and also encouraging students to participate with our float in the Helldorado parade.  
Donor’s List

Bruce will be contacting some possible donors and will report at our next meeting.
Ad in LVHS 2011 Yearbook

Patty will ask for a proof of our ad so we can review it at our next meeting.
State Sales Tax Exemption

Richard Bryan talked to his contact at the State and was told that the LVHSAA definitely does not quality for State sales tax exemption.  This will impact us on purchases such as printed materials and promotional items.  Patty has decided to re-submit our application with a couple of changes (we had a box checked saying we are an educational organization, which is not correct) to see if they might reconsider.  
Helldorado 2011

The Elks will give the LVHSAA $5 for our scholarship fund for every rodeo ticket we sell.  Rollie will look into getting 100 tickets next week so we can get an early start on selling them.  Dave will put this on our website.  Esther Carter from the City of Las Vegas Helldorado Committee has asked us for help in finding judges for the parade.  Ryan Langson has volunteered to be a judge again.  Patty will contact Jim Marsh to see if he is interesting in being a judge again.  Carole will ask Carolyn Goodman if she might be interested.
Annual Meeting

The board unanimously approved the change of our annual meeting date from September to May, and all members signed the Consent form and revised Bylaws.  

NEW BUSINESS

There was no new business.
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be on Sunday, March 27, 2011 at 2:00 p.m. at Patty’s home.  
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
